










I would like to start off on a personal note. This past year I went thru a tragedy 
and I learned a great deal about having things in your life in order. It is 
particularly important to have your name on all bank accounts, automobiles 
and to have a will. It will make for a smoother transition of assets.

It is important to know all computer passwords and pin numbers. You think it 
will not happen to you, but life has no guarantees, it is always better to be 
prepared and make a very difficult time a little easier.

I have been working along with our new Trustee Jim Hrejsa planning activities in the Village. Jim has 
been a great asset to our board. A special thank you to our previous Trustee Mary for all her hard work 
and dedication over the past several years with our Parks and Recreation Department.

Our Activities would not run so smoothly if not for our Mayor Jeff Walik and Trustees. Our 
Administrative Assistant Beth Lukas handles EVERYTHING! We could not do anything without her 
expertise. Public Works Supervisor, Joe Lopez makes sure everything gets set up and his men work 
extremely hard to make all events run smoothly with setup and takedown. Police Chief Jim Sassetti and 
his department handles all the security and parking for our events. Fire Chief Jeff Boyajian has his 
department on standby for any emergencies.

Our ladies in the front office work hard to keep things going. Maria runs the water department and helps 
with credit card machines and monies at our events. Linda helps with all flyers, senior events, casino 
trips, setting up grass cutting and snow removal for seniors. Darlene manages all building permits and 
deals with the contractors, Marcella handles business licenses and real estate. 

When they say it takes a Village it sure does!

A special Thank You to all our Parks and Rec’s volunteers and helpers. 

From the Desk of Trustee,
LEA TORRES














